
Friday 17th November
INSET Day, school closed to pupils. 

Monday 20th November 
Year 11 Mock examinations begin

Thursday 7th December 
Year 11 leavers Achievement Evening,
in school 6-8pm 

Week commencing 11th Dec
Year group Christmas dinners

Monday 11th December 
Flu vaccinations 

Tuesday 19th December 
Christmas rewards afternoon 

Wednesday 20th December 1-3pm 
Year 7 Carol service at Christ Church 

Friday 22nd December 
Christmas jumper day & last day of
term. School closes at 1:15pm, bus will
collect at 1:15pm.  
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School Headlines

Upcoming Events

A superb week again for pupils this week Mr Clark, together with supporting colleagues,
took 46 pupils to watch Manchester City football team beat Young Boys at the Etihad
Stadium 3-0. All pupils were a credit to our school and a pleasure to have on the trip.
We look forward to offering future experiences to our pupils in the near future. Keep an
eye on social media and the newsletter for updates.  

Upcoming Events

Today, pupils attended a Remembrance event
within our community laying a wreath at the
monument on Mrs Whalley’s field. Thank you to
the pupils who attended this special event and
to Mrs Pearson and Miss Parsons for supporting.
Thank you to Miss Timperley who has organised
poppy sales within school. 

Remembrance Event, Mrs Whalley’s Field
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Pupils in Year 11 now have 4 school days until the start of their mock examinations. 
Pupils in Year 11 have been notified where they will be completing their examinations, should you
have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Miss Brown or Mr Auger via the school
office. 

Year 11 Mock Examinations

Term 1 SEND reviews for Year 9 will be held
this week. A letter has been sent home with

further details. Please email Mrs Ainsworth  to
make an appoitnment.

sainsworth@lancasterhigh.lancs.sch.uk  
   

Our weekly SEND clinic is open every
Wednesday between 2.30-4.30pm. Please

email lmaudsley@lancasterhigh.lancs.sch.uk
to book a 15 minute appointment. 

Year 9 SEND Review Meetings

All pupils will participate in the anti-bullying assembly
this week. Year 11 pupils have a mock preparation

assembly. 

Assemblies available to view on ClassCharts for two
weeks after the assembly. 

The Week Ahead
The Week Ahead
Monday 13th November  

Timetable: week B

Assembly theme: Anti-bullying

Parent Survey

As part of The Bay Learning Trust, all partner
schools facilitate an annual stakeholder survey.
The views of parents are incredibly important to

us. 

If you would like to share feedback to school
please complete the survey through the

following link: https://edurio.com/poll/N36McV 

The link has also been emailed to you.  

Extra-Curricular  
Do you want to be part of a team who designs, makes and sells products to raise money
for local charities? Come along to T3 on a Thursday lunchtime and join our design team.
Currently DT club are making badges to promote all the wonderful extra-curricular clubs
within the school. Look out for these being worn soon! What will be the next design, make
and sell project, that will depend on what the team comes up with, can you be part of
that team? Do you have some great idea you can share? Then come along!

Hamilton Trip - Tuesday 14th November
There are a few tickets available for any pupil who wishes to attend, these are £40
each. The trip departs at 5pm and pupils do not need to attend in uniform. We will
return to school at approx 11pm. Please see Mrs Spence for a letter if you wish to join us
on this exciting trip. 

mailto:lmaudsley@lancasterhigh.lancs.sch.uk


Term 1 - Week 9

Most Achievement
Points

Autumn Term Dates 2023-24
Friday 17th November 
INSET day, school closed to pupils
 
Friday 22nd December 
School closes to pupils 1.15pm

Tuesday 9th January 2024 
School reopens to pupils 

 
 

Best Attendance 

House Success

Attendance at 
Extra-Curricular 

16th November 
5.30pm Our Lady’s Catholic College, Sixth Form 

16th November
4.30-7.30pm 

Kendal College. Book a place by following the link: https://kendal.ac.uk/open-
events/161123#register-your-interest

18th November
10.00am Myerscough College – Course advice morning 

28th November  
4.30-7.00pm Lancaster and Morecambe College 

Careers: Sixth Form Open Evenings 

Pupils can apply to all sixth-form providers and only have to decide where they would like to go on
results day. 

Please encourage your child to look at all the available options – including A Levels, vocational
qualifications, T Levels and apprenticeships.  



  Year 7
Success
  

Well done to Alice B who competed for Lancaster & Morecambe Athletics Club in the U13
girls National Cross-Country Relays at Berry Hill Park, Mansfield at the weekend. Nonstop
rain made for difficult conditions and a challenging course, which eventually ended up a
mud-bath, however Alice negotiated the course well on leg 2 to and was part of a strong
local team who did themselves proud on the national stage.  
 
Well done to Juliet B and Alice B for your fantastic efforts during Table Tennis this week.  
 
Thank you to 7Y/PE for always asking if there is anything that they can help Miss Morris
with in lesson. It is very much appreciated.  
 
Well done to Liam G, Jacob C and Oscar P for some excellent work in maths this week! 

  Year 8
Success
  

Thank you to Cadence F who helped a new member of our community settle in last week
– thank you Cadence! 

Thank you to Brooke-Louise R for supporting a member of our community this week who
needed support outside of school. We are incredibly proud of how you upheld our
community value outside of school. 

Well done to Kameron T, Jake T, Salvatore D, Caitlin W, Daisy D, Ocean Y, Aimee O, Tom E,
Tomas A, George L, Dan J and Jai Y for excellent, creative contributions to discussion on
Great Expectations in English. 
 
Well done to the following pupils who have shown commitment and determination when
working on Sparx; Diwaniha Y, Aimee O and Bariya A. 

  Year 9
Success
  

Well done to Grace B and Gabrielle F, who achieved the most amount of consecutive hits
in a rally with each other this week, during your Table Tennis lesson. 
 
Well done to Khalisah G for your excellent commitment and resilience shown in PE this
week.  

Mia D and Archie B and Adam H for their continued commitment to learning in science.
Always focused and willing to tackle some challenging questions.
 
Daniel K, Caitlin H, Sophie A and Lily B for creating excellent observational studies of
different facial features in their sketchbook. Future artists in the making!
 
Thank you to Louie M for helping others in the class with their ukulele playing. 
 
Well done to the following pupils who have shown commitment and determination when
working on Sparx; Yasaman G, Lexi H and Quaneisha Y. 

  Year 10
Success
  

Well done to Kyle Sand Stanley W for giving some excellent answers in maths this week.  

Well done to the following pupils who have shown commitment and determination when
working on Sparx; Onali Y, Eden O and Hanna A. 

Jas W for excellent effort in maths this week, particularly in ensuring your Sparx was
completed! 

  Year 11
Success
  

Well done to Riley A for asking some great questions about ratio in maths this week.  
 
Well done to Emine G, Ella R, Ruben A and Riley A for showing great commitment to their
learning in maths this week. 

Isabel B and Zara M for their outstanding artist pages in their art sketchbooks, well done! 
 
Well don to Jack H, Morgan T, Gabriel RS, Connor B, Connor L for attending the music catch
up on Tuesday this week. Thank you for your commitment.

Pupil Success Term 1 Week 9



 Whole School Reminders

Contact Us
CLHS@lancasterhigh.lancs.sch.uk / 01524 32636
www.lancasterhigh.lancs.sch.uk 
Your child’s House Tutor is your first point of contact 

Friendship Day 
Every year CLHS celebrate Friendship Day on 28th November. Blue and orange ribbons will be
on sale from Monday 13th November in celebration of CLHS’s Friendship Day. These will be 50p
each and proceeds will be donated to the Marsh Community Centre. 

Free tickets for CLHS!

A leaflet about the work of
SafeNet is attached. 

If you are concerned about
your safety or the safety of
others, do not hesitate to

contact one of our support
team at CLHS. 

Online Bedrock Evening for Parents/Families -Tuesday 21st November 2023 7pm 
Every week, pupils in Years 7, 8 and 9 are issued Bedrock Learning homework which is catered to
your child’s needs. There is an online Bedrock Parents' Information Evening for secondary schools
on Tuesday 21st November at 7pm. Click now to register your interest -
https://hubs.ly/Q027yxW50

Opportunity for Parents 
Lancaster and Morecambe college are offering parents free maths classes to help with
functional, day-to-day maths skills (e.g. budgeting), but they can also up-skill their maths
knowledge to help their children through their Maths GCSE's. There's further information on
their website: https://www.lmc.ac.uk/multiply and on the attached poster. 

Christmas Reward Trip 
To celebrate success at the end of autumn term, 10 pupils from each year group will be
selected by their Heads of Year to be treated to an hours ice skating followed by a
warming hot chocolate in the Lancaster on Ice tepee with their Head of Year. Pupils who
will be successful will be those with the best attendance to school, fewest negative
behaviour points and high positive points.  


